








Questions and Answers about Source Water Assessments
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Assessment QA

What is a source water assessment?

An assessment is an evaluation of a drinking water source to determine the
"possible contaminating activities” (PCAs) to which the source is most
vulnerable.

What are “possible contaminating activities"?

PCAs are current or historic human activities that are actual or potential
origins of contamination for a drinking water source. PCAs include activities
that use, store, produce or dispose of chemicals that have the potential to
contaminate drinking water supplies.

What does a source water assessment include?

There are several elements to an assessment, but the primary ones are:

- A delineation of protection areas or zones around the source

- Aninventory of the types of Possible Contaminating Activities (PCAs)
within the source protection zones.

- An analysis to determine the PCAs to which the source is most vulnerable.

The information is compiled into a report that includes a map, calculations,
checklists, and a summary of the findings.

How were the PCAs to which my source is most vulnerable determined?

The vulnerability analysis considers several factors:

- The presence of a PCA

- The proximity of the PCA to the source

- The risk associated with the PCA (based on the chemicals involved and
the likelihood of a release)

- The construction and setting of the source

These factors are combined to develop a priority ranking of PCAs, and the
source is considered most vulnerable to the PCAs at the top of the ranking.
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Assessment QA

Why is the assessment being done at this time?

Because it is required by federal and state regulations. Assessments are
being done by the state, counties, water systems and other organizations.

What information was used for the assessments?

Due to limited resources, these first assessments are relatively brief
reports without much detail. The information came primarily from the
regulatory agency files, field reviews, and sometimes from water systems.

What should I do if I have questions about or corrections to the
assessment?

Contact the agency or individual that prepared the assessment. Obvious
errors can be addressed easily. Minor changes that do not affect the
vulnerability summary can be addressed in a future update of the
assessment. Changes requiring more detailed investigation may be done by
the water system.

What should I do with this information?

The water system is required to provide the vulnerability summary
information to consumers. The required language can be found in the
Vuinerability Summary. For all Community and Nontransient-Noncommunity
water systems, the required language must be included in the system'’s next
Consumer Confidence Report, and must be repeated in the report each year.

In addition, the water system or consumers may wish to find out more
information or to proceed with a program to protect their drinking water
sources. Water systems interested in source water protection may contact
their regulating agency (state or county). The California Rural Water
Association (CRWA) can also help with protection efforts. You can reach
CRWA at 916-553-4900.
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